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Hello Pastor and Church Family, 

WE HAVE MOVED! Praise the Lord! We moved house on the 5th of Decem-
ber. The older I get the harder moving gets. I also wouldn't advise anyone to 
ever move house in the month of December, but we did and we’re in, and 
Amen! We were able to get cheaper rent and a much smaller house just on the 
other side of the same neighborhood. Downsizing has been interesting but 
good, somebody had a lot of stuff, huh, wonder who? We are still unpacking 
and sorting and selling and throwing away and taking stuff to the “opp” shops. 
This house is owned by an investor who has a few rental properties so we 
should be safe to stay awhile, Lord willing!  

We are looking forward to some stability and structure in everyday life. It’s 
very stressing to live with the thought that you might be without a house from 
one week to the next, kinda keeps you from getting a sound sleep. You can get 
used to it but you never get comfortable living that way. Now multiply that by 
about 10 (I’m being conservative) and you can begin to imagine how my wife 
has felt for the last two years, :)! Thank you for all your prayers about our 
housing situation, they are greatly appreciated. 

Now, health wise we are all well. Mrs. Trish Rowney had her cancer surgery 
and they did remove her lower lobe of her right lung. She is doing very well 
with recovery and so far has had no negative reports of any other sings of can-
cer. She does weekly physio to help her learn to pace herself while walking and 
breathing. She gets stronger each week and we have seen her a couple times in 
the services lately.  

Mrs. Rose Harvey seems to be doing better with the migraines too. Please pray 
for our son Levi, he has a knee surgery coming up in the next few months. He 
injured it during family camp and then added to that injury later at work and 
completely tore his ACL tendon and a slight meniscus tear. He's on the waiting 
list now and we are praying that it would happen soon. 

Satan certainly has been diligent lately to discourage and hinder the work here. 
We are coming up on the 1 year mark to when we lost two families last year 
due to the working of a spiritual wolf. We have been dealing with the fallout 
and the continued working of that person and sadly we just lost another hus-
band and wife due to the same man and his false teaching. I diligently and of-
ten warned our folks to avoid and stop all contact as it would only lead to divi-
sion and discouragement. I am praying this will be the end of it and we can 
begin to heal and move forward. Its taking a great toll on all but God knows 
and we are looking and trusting Him for wisdom and strength as we press on.  

I have left Bro. Jarrod’s picture on purpose so you can remember to pray for 
him as well please. His parents “required” him to go on a camping holiday up 
North for one week over Christmas. He didn’t want to go because he knew 
there would be “situations” and “things” he wanted to avoid. Because he 
would not participate and dressed differently he became under attack from both 
his parents and other family. It was a difficult week and he left early because of 
it and now there is a big strain on his relationship with his parents, especially 
his mother. He’s doing great with it all but he’s torn because he has a great 
burden for his family. Please pray for him as he deals with the persecution 
from the ones he loves so much. Thank you for the special Christmas offerings 
and Anniversary Cards — 40 years!! We love and miss you all. 
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Bruce, Sheila, Levi and Hannah                                                                   

Meet our newest member of 
Bayview Baptist Church: 

Jarrod Piekarek, baptised on  

2 Oct 2022! 

Pray for Miss Emma Grace, 
she still needs to be bap-
tised and is struggling with 
some of the same things as 
Bro. Jarrod. She just recently 
had her work schedule 
changed so she can be in 
Sunday services every week, 
that was an answer to pray-
er and a big step for her. 


